
From: Freedom of Information Requests  
Sent: 10 August 2023 14:18 
To:  
Subject: FOI Response -   
 
Dear , 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 31 July 2023 for information about Pupil 
referral Units. Please find below City of Doncaster Council’s responses to the questions you have 
raised.  
 
Request 
The total capacity of Pupil Referral Units in Doncaster at the date of the May 2023 census and the date 
of the January 2023 census.  
For the same dates could you stipulate the total number of pupil enrolments in Pupil referral Units 
within your council including both single registered and dual registered pupils. This should give me 
two numbers for each date: first the capacity number (e.g. 100) and second the actual number of 
enrolments (e.g. 80).  
Because of the nature of single and dual registered pupils, if possible could you include a third number 
for each date – the number of full-time equivalents on-roll. If your PRU does outreach into schools, 
could you also include this number and add it to the number of full-time equivalents enrolled with the 
PRU.  
 
Response 
Spring 2023:  

• Capacity 140  
• 31 pupils on current/main registration 
• 207 pupils on roll including subsidiary registration  

 
Summer 2023:  

• Capacity 140  
• 29 pupils on current/main registration  
• 215 pupils on roll including subsidiary registration  

 
We do not hold data on full-time equivalence.  
 
I hope that this information is useful to you. 
 
The City of Doncaster Council estimates that it has cost £42.50 to respond to this request for 
information. 
 
Reviewing any decisions made: 
 
 If you are not happy with this reply you can ask us to review our response. To do this write to us within 
40 working days of receiving your response at the address below or 
email FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk  
  
If you do not agree with the review decision you can apply to the Information Commissioner’s Office 
(ICO) for a decision about our compliance or otherwise with the Freedom of Information legislation. 
Contact details for the ICO are: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. www.ico.org.uk Telephone 0303 123 1113.  



 
Ellen Dook 
Information Governance Officer 
Corporate Resources 
City of Doncaster Council 
 
Address  Civic Office, Waterdale, Doncaster, DN1 3BU 
Website   www.doncaster.gov.uk 
 




